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OCTOBER 2024 LEADERS LETTER



Yuma CBC Activity Leader
CBC AGM

A successful AGM was held last month. All committee positions were filled. Check out
who’s who on the CBC website here. Read the 2024 AGM Minutes here.

The Greg Buckley Award for significant contributions to the club was made to Salih Ozgul.
394 activities were completed in the last year.

Small encouragement awards were presented to 13 new walk leaders and 17 leaders who
led 8 or more activity-days. If you haven’t picked up your award yet, hurry to make
arrangements with me to do so.

DALIGHT SAVINGS EVENING WALKS

Sandra Teffer has coordinated an excellent range of daylight savings walks on Thursday
evenings. They begin on 10 October. Currently walks are scheduled in Bilby on every
Thursday till mid-January. Thanks to walk leaders for stepping up. Do contact Sandra to
offer more walks from mid-January till early April.

DAYLIGHT SAVINGS 4 WEEK REPEAT WALKS

Following a suggestion returned in the recent member survey, Lena Ostrovskaya has
volunteered to coordinate this activity. The idea is to do the same walk each week for 4
weeks. Let's see if our fitness improves and times lessen.

NAMADGI NATIONAL PARK 40" CELEBRATIONS

CBC has facilitated events for the public. The Rendezvous Creek and Gudgenby
Grasslands were visited on 27 September, with Ranger Adam explaining land
management principles. Two more events will occur on 5 and 6 October.

Eight trips are in Bilby for Garry’s NNP ‘Super Week of Walks’ and are filling fast.
TIDBINBILLA OPEN DAY

Michael Clisby coordinated the presentation of information about our club at the Tidbinbilla
Open Day last Sunday. There was much interest in our activities, especially Family
Activities. Thanks to Michael and all who helped him enthusiastically spruik the benefits of
walking in the outdoors.

SEPTEMBER ACTIVITIES

Thanks to the following leaders who put on trips in September: Dave Abela, Jenny Arnold,
Monika Binder, Cynthia Burton, David Campbell, Michael Clisby, Peter Conroy, Andrea
Coomblas, Chris Day, David Donnovan, Henry Gardner, Dagmar Kelly, Stephen Marchant,
Di McDean, Meg McKone, Dick Morton, Beat Oppikofer, Sal Ozgul, Jannette Schwarz,
Phillip Starr, Sandra Teffer, Ana Vrancic, lan Wright, John Evans.

SOURCES OF DIGITAL MAPS



Caro Ryan produces a lot of great bushwalking material. Check out her latest on sources
of digital maps here and here.

Please contact me if | can assist you in any way.

john evans

0417436877
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